Meeting of School Boards. In response to a call issued several i weeks ago by Superintendent T. F. Kerr, a goodly representation of the township 1 school boards throughout the county as-1 sembled at his office, in this place, to diseducational matters, Tuesday. Helena was the only township in Griggs county not represented. The first subject considered was that of introducing text books. After looking over the samples of several publishers, and considering the merits of each work, it was finally decided unanimously to use Appleton's readers, arithmetics, geographies and copy books. They next weighed the advisability of allowing school officers remuneration for actual time spent in the cause of good schools. On this question there were differences of opinion, but \$2 per day r was finally considered about proper per diem. The assembled officials discussed numerous topics concerning schools, and every man there felt better for the free inter-change of opinions regarding their duties and the best methods to meet the requirements of their respective townships. r Before closing their meeting they informally resolved to do all in their power to have a school tax levied this fall, which will be the first tax of that kind in Griggs county.